THE UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA LINCOLN

DEPARTMENT OF
INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

October 21, 1937

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I just received your letter of October 19th and thought I had better reply at once as I am leaving today to scout the Pittsburgh Panthers back east.

I think it would be fine to have a meeting with the Missouri Valley basketball group and I hope you are successful in securing a unanimous agreement for this meeting. The whole program as you have outlined in your letter certainly appeals to me as being one of the finest we could have at this time of year and in a short period of time.

By all means try to arrange to have the basketball film for the coaches and officials to see. I have heard a great deal about this film and your contribution to it. I am sure everyone present will enjoy the privilege of seeing this latest production at that time.

I not only have no objection to the setup you propose, but would like to add a word of encouragement for you in your efforts to put if over.

Sincerely yours,

W. H. Browne Basketball Coach

WHB: BLB